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July 31, 2025 
 

 If you are receiving this letter you have signed up for the partial class action settlement in 
this matter and have selected the water filter option. 
 
We estimate the value of this relief per claimant household to be less than $600 in any year, so 
you will NOT receive a Form 1099. However, the relief may be taxable, and we suggest you 
discuss with your tax consultant. 
 
The provided water filter is an EVERPURE 4FC-P Filter Cartridge. This filter is designed to 
remove PFOA/PFOS, chlorine, taste & odor, lead, microplastics and particulates. The filter can 
filter up to 4000 gallons of water after which the filter should be replaced. It is recommended 
that you change the filter yearly. The settlement will pay for the first filter, but the following 
replacement filters are not covered by the settlement. 
 
The filter is designed to be installed on one sink within your home. These filters do not and 
cannot filter the entire home. Doing so will destroy the filter and could potentially damage 
your home’s water system. The settlement nor Fontis shall be responsible for the damages in 
such an event. 
 
Fontis Water Inc. is contracted to install the filter for you and help you decide the best location in 
your home to install the filter. Fontis and the settlement are not responsible for any damages 
resulting from the removal of the water filter by yourself or an outside party. Fontis may deny the 
installation of the water filter if there is no suitable place in your home to install the filter. Fontis 
may also deny installation of the filter if installation would create an undue burden on Fontis. 
Fontis has complete discretion to make such decision not to install the filter on a case-by-case 
basis. 
 
If you are denied installation, you may call the settlement to receive the Water Bottle option. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, you can visit our website at www. 
summervilleclasssettlement.com or call us at (855) 711-2079. 
 
 
        Thank you, 
 

         
        Ed Gentle 
        Settlement Administrator 



 
 
 


